
ETCHELLS FLEET 25 

FALL MEETING

November 19, 2013

Meeting Minutes

Attendance:  John O'Rourke, Steve Booth, Dave Powlison, Bob Schumacher, Ted Castle, John Harris, Don Holly, Don Brush, and special guest from the MBBC Laser Fleet, Mike Hoffman

I. Treasurer's Report 

(hosted by Steve Booth, who demonstrated profound mathematical prowess)

Beginning Balance $259.67 (inferred by the reporting of the dues collected, lack of expenses and the ending balance, assuming no interest earned and no bank fees charged)

$315 collected dues

$0 (as in zero) outgoing monies

$574.67 as an ending balance in the coffers, treasure chest, and other securities.

No expenditures this year.

II. Fleet Officer nominations and elections 

(commandeered by our illustrious current Fleet Captain)

The vote for the next season's Fleet officers was unanimously approved:

Captain - John Harris

Treasurer - Steve Booth

Secretary - Don Holly

III. Recommendation for Etchells Fleet to support the purchase of a replacement Race Mark

(For this agenda item, our Master of Ceremonies was the revered David Powlison who in his spare time doubles as the Race Committee Chair for LCYC)

A submission to the LCYC Board for capital request to replace at least 2 Race Marks, given that this last year Marks C & S were severely damaged.  Request for consideration that the Etchells Fleet support the replacement of Mark E which is also on its last legs (... pause for laughter for those that get the bad pun).

Estimated Cost  $550-600 per Mark

Club would take care of buying the marks, but it would be a nice measure from the Fleet to the Club and the Club would be appreciative.   Further, for the purpose of public recognition of the Fleet's gesture, we could ask that the E Mark be "branded" with the Etchells' logo.

Steve - suggested that we could keep the Fleet dues the same, but choose to commit our existing balance ($500) to support the Mark replacement

Ted - Is this the best way to show a good gesture to the Club?  If there isn't a better way to demonstrate goodwill, then we should support it.

John H - acknowledged Ted's question and solicited random and sometimes relevant comments from the assembled masses, which in the end petered out when no one could devise a better method of demonstrating the Fleet's unwavering appreciation for the principal sponsoring Club.

Don Brush - Is perpetuating the permanent race marks the right thing, when ideally within the Bay using inflatables might be best practice?  

John, Dave and others - Agreeing generally to Don B's premise, but recognizing under the general operating conditions of race management and logistics, there were on-balance advantages to rely on the permanent Marks, versus drop marks, as not every supporting race committee has the training, time, or capacity to support temporary Marks.

Ted - Is there anything that we should do for the Race Committee because they are what is helping the Fleet the most?  Especially Dale and Keith?  

The suggestion that the Fleet should acknowledge the contributions and personal generosity of Dale and Keith for consistently hosting the Fleet races on Monday nights in 2013.  It was quickly agreed that a Gift certificate for local dining to each of them would be appropriate.

After full discussion, it was Moved and Approved that the Fleet would allocate $300 toward a replacement Race Mark with branding rights on the "E" Mark; and that $100 Gift Certificate for local dining be presented each to Dale and Keith in appreciation for their Race Committee services to the Fleet.

IV.  2013 SEASON RECAP  & 2014 RACE SCHEDULE

(Discussion chaired by John Harris, and illustrated by Ted Castle)

Generally, favorable acclaim for the 2013 as a significant improvement from previous years given increased participation.

Big open question is regarding the last race of the season, when it should be in August/September given the shortened day light.

Proposed, 7 total races with the addition of one more Monday night race in August.

Discussion ensued.  

John O' Rourke:  Maybe do a race on the Monday after the Ladies Cup race?  As some (2 last year) boats come down from Mallets Bay and could stay for another day to race fleet.

Don B: Challenge in the Monday night Fleet races in combination with the Sport Boat fleet, is that it effectively reduced by half the races managed.  Maybe there is a better start separation (15 mins?)  Separate starting line?  More race committee members so finishes can be separate from starts?  What is the way to do it?  3 minute sequence?  

Others chimed in that part of the challenge was that the Mark Boat did not stay on station, reducing the race management effectiveness.  Should have clear expectations of minding the weather mark, to be able to adjust it quickly for changes in wind conditions and direction.   This would allow Race Committee management of calculating distance of the weather mark so that it is a long enough leg to keep the fleets at the appropriate distance from each other, so that follow-on races could be started without too much delay.

Mid-Course Start/Finish?   Tried it once, did it work?  Yes, if wind conditions are just right and the race committee is capable that is ideal, but often it created additional challenges.

Consensus that fleet guidance to the Race Committee is that target of each race duration around 45 minutes and for multiple races per night.  Better to have short legs, with multiple turns, that give several hoist and takedown opportunities per race.  Most important is that there is a solid first weather leg to spread out the fleet before the rounding.

After significant discussion of the options, approval for the following Race Plan:

Monday Nights the 2nd, 16th, 30th of June

Monday Nights the 14th and 28th of July

Monday Night the 11th of August, and

Saturday, September the 6th, with a morning start

Plus, also try to arrange for an additional Race on Monday Night the 25th of August or Sunday morning start on the 24th of August.  Dave to check with Dale to see if they can support this potential 8th Race day. 

Further suggestion that we plan an after race get together after Monday fleet races, and just do a "tell lies" party.  Agreement to plan those get togethers, ordering pizza to the Club on the nights of the 16th of June, 14th of July, and 11th of August.  

V.  ETCHELLS FLEET VOLUNTEER FOR RACE COMMITTEE ON WEEKENDS

Dave:  Difficult for RC to get enough PHRF Fleet members to fill weekend spots as they want to race.  As Etchells Fleet is getting support for the Monday Night races, it would be appreciated if fleet members could volunteer for weekend RC dates.

Don H committed to fulfilling at least one weekend RC slot.

VI. FLEET VITALITY AND BUILDING

Recognition that there are a lot of barriers to entry to the Etchells Fleet:

· The fleet is fairly competitive, with the fastest boats having years of experience
· Cost of buying a boat, and keeping it with fresh sails is expensive
· The cost of joining LCYC, especially with the high initiation fee, is out of reach of most younger sailors
The latter point is also a risk for the long term sustainability of the Club in terms of attracting new members.  This should be brought up to the LCYC governing board with suggestions as to alternative subsidization for encouraging, or at least reducing those barriers for new members.

In terms of ideas for proactive development of the Fleet, most successful is through demonstrated outreach and access, bringing greater value and appreciation for the boat and one-design sailing in Shelburne Bay:

· Hold fleet Training Race events, such as drills with Andy Horton or Bill Fastiggi.  Maybe even see if we can get Jud Smith up for an event?  This would be best scheduled earlier in the year.  Agreed that this is a great idea and to finalize in the Spring.  
· Take kids from the race program out on the Etchells on scheduled nights.  
· Reach out to industry magazines such as Sailing World to see if we could get their subscription list in the Chittenden County area to solicit interest and promote to sailors.
WORLDS representation for the Fleet will be by Don Brush/Ken Felis and Ernie Pomerleau in Newport, RI

VII.  NEW BUSINESS

Don Brush - Best idea for improving fleet vitality and development is to consider hosting a regatta, again.  Something in the Fall, maybe the weekend before or after the Lightning Leafpeeper, and tailor it to the boats that travel in New England.  The conclusion of the discussion was an encouragement to Don B and Ted to do some investigation and come back with a proposal for potentially hosting an Etchells Regatta In collaboration with the Mallets Bay Boat Club in the 2015 Season, probably in the Fall.  The proposal would be reviewed at our Spring meeting for consideration.

Last order of business: multiple members agreed to harass Ernie to get his boat back up to VT and active in this next summer's season.

Meeting adjourned.


